APPENDIX D COUNCIL MOTION

On August 26, 2020, the following motion was made and carried:

Councillor Jerry Flegel moved, seconded by Councillor Andrew Stevens, that the Administration:

- 1. Conduct a review of surface parking lot restrictions as outlined in the Regina Downtown Neighbourhood Plan and in The Regina Zoning Bylaw, Bylaw No. 2019-19 and prepare a report on a temporary parking lot policy, that includes the following and any associated implications:
 - Temporary suspension of parking lot restrictions be limited to 3-5 years, upon which there would be an assessment;
 - Consult with the RDBID, Commercial Property Investors/agents, Developers and Property
 Owners to determine what standards and safety measures should be put in place for a
 temporary parking lot policy, such as light, maintenance, fencing, landscaping, drainage,
 surface coverage, etc;
 - A decommission process for the removal of a temporary parking lot;
 - A provision for an annual per stall contribution to the Downtown Deferred Revenue Account (DDRA); and
- 2. Report back to the Regina Planning Commission by January 31, 2021.

AND:

Councillor Andrew Stevens moved, in amendment, seconded by Councillor Lori Bresciani, that an analysis of parking needs and potential projects that could benefit from the Downtown Deferred Revenue Account (DDRA) be included in the report.